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Dear Mr Sawyer

Freedom of Information Act 2000: 2019 Loan Charge

Thank you for your enquiry of 22 June 2018, which we have considered under the terms of
the Freedom of Information Act 2000 (the FOI Act).

You asked for the following information:

“1a) When the 2019 Loan Charge was proposed to Treasury Ministers by HMRC in
September 2015 and in period following until the legislation was introduced, was
any estimate made of the number of schemes in operation provided to the
Treasury by HMRC (or any other-body)?

1b) If there was an estimate provided, can you please give me the estimated
figures?

1¢) If no estimate was provided to the Treasury by HMRC (or any other body), can
you please tell me if estimates of the number of schemes were made by the
Treasury and were then used in the process to accept HMRC's proposal for the
2019 Loan Charge?

1d) If no estimates of the number of schemes were used in the process to accept

HMRC's proposal for the 2019 Loan Charge, can you tell me if it is standard policy
for the Treasury to accept HMRC's proposals without knowing the impact of such

proposals?

1e) If no estimates of the number of schemes were used in the process to accept
HMRC's proposal for the 2019 Loan Charge, was the Treasury's acceptance of the
proposal based on the number of individuals who would be subjected to the 2019
Loan Charge rather than the number of schemes?

I would also like the following information:

2a) When deciding whether to create legislation for HMRC's proposals, how does
the Treasury determine if creating legislation will be cost effective?

2b) Can any documents be provided which detail the processes used by the
Treasury when deciding to accept proposals from HMRC?

2¢) Is any human impact analysis (mental health effects on HMRC customers or
expected suicides of HMRC customers as examples) performed by the Treasury or
any other body when considering HMRC's proposals?”



| can confirm that HM Treasury does hold information within the scope of your request.
Some of the questions you have asked are seeking explanations or yes / no answers. As
such they do not strictly constitute requests for recorded information. Some explanations
and answers have been given to be helpful and are outside of our obligations under the
FOI Act.

In response to question 1a) | can confirm that no estimate has been made of the number
of schemes currently operating in the UK, as stated in the Parliamentary Question you
reference in the preface to your request.

HM Revenue and Customs (HMRC) provided analysis to HM Treasury on the impact of the
proposals to extend the Disguised Remuneration legislation. The analysis included an
estimate of the number of individuals who would be affected by the charge, the total tax
at stake and the average tax charge that would arise for those affected by the charge.
Information relevant to your request has already been published. Under section 21 of the
FOI Act, departments are not obliged to re-issue information where it is already publically
accessible. We have however, included the link to this below:

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/disquised-remuneration-further-
update/disquised-remuneration-further-update

Analysis of the exchequer impacts of any change to the tax legislation is provided to HM
Treasury by HMRC. HMRC also provide an estimate of the costs for HMRC of any proposal.
HMRC were provided with additional financial resources at Budget 2016 to implement the
package of changes to tackle disguised remuneration avoidance schemes, including the
Loan Charge. See the link below for further details.

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/tackling-disquised-remuneration-
update/tackling-disquised-remuneration-update

The published documents include some information on the impact on individuals and
businesses.

In relation to question 2b, the request is expressed in very general terms and we would
need you to be more specific to enable us to identify relevant information.

If you have any queries about this letter, please contact us. Please quote the reference
number above in any future communications.

Yours sincerely

Information Rights Unit



Copyright notice

Most documents HM Treasury supplies in response to a Freedom of Information request,
including this letter, continue to be protected by Crown copyright. This is because they
will have been produced by Government officials as part of their work. You are free to use
these documents for your information, for any non-commercial research you may be doing
and for news reporting. Any other re-use, for example commercial publication, will require
the permission of the copyright holder. Crown copyright is managed by The National
Archives and you can find details on the arrangements for re-using Crown copyright
material at: http://www.nationalarchives.gov.uk/information-management/re-using-public-
sector-information/uk-government-licensing-framework/crown-copyright/

Your right to complain under the Freedom of Information Act 2000

If you are not happy with this reply, you can request a review by writing to HM Treasury,
Information Rights Unit, 1 Horse Guards Road, London SW1A 2HQ or by emailing us at the
address below. Any review request must be made within 2 months of the date of this
letter. '

Email: foirequests@hmtreasury.gov.uk

It would assist our review if you set out which aspects of the reply concern you and why
you are dissatisfied.

If you are not content with the outcome of the review, you may apply directly to the
Information Commissioner for a decision. Generally, the Commissioner will not make a
decision unless you have exhausted the complaints procedure provided by HM Treasury
which is outlined above.

The Information Commissioner can be contacted at: The Information Commissioner’s
Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire SK9 5AF (or via their website at:
https://ico.org.uk).



